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Good afternoon. It’s 1 pm and I am Susan Dokolo with Radio Miraya news.
The headlines:
· Multi-stakeholder peace conference underway in Juba
· IGAD peace talks postponed
· Jonglei traders call off their strike
The head of the government peace delegation, Nhial Deng, has briefed a national consultative conference on peace taking place in Juba.  

Nhial has informed the participants that power sharing remains the major stumbling block to reaching a conclusive agreement with the opposition.  

Government officials, national and state parliamentarians, political parties, the civil society and representatives from the private sector are meeting to discuss the progress and challenges of the IGAD-led peace process. 

The one-day conference is organized by the Ministry of cabinet Affairs in consultation with the office of the Vice President.

Meanwhile the next round of talks between the government and opposition has been delayed.  

IGAD mediators postponed discussions after the opposition delegation requested for more time to hold internal consultations on matters that arose during the last round.  

Discussions had been scheduled to resume tomorrow (Tuesday). 

The head of the government delegation, Nhial Deng, confirms the delay to Radio Miraya and says they are yet to receive communication from the mediators on the new date of resumption. 

Nhial Deng: “It is indeed true that the talks that were originally scheduled to start on the 25th of this month are going to be rescheduled and the mediation is going to inform all the stakeholders about the new date of the resumption of the talks. The government started its consultations and the government is actually prepared and ready to resume the talks even as soon as tomorrow if we are called; so we don’t have any problem. We have started the process of consultations among ourselves and we will continue that process but I just want to underline the fact that we are ready to resume the talks any time we are called from now.”
President Salva Kiir has returned from Egypt after a three-day trip that resulted in the signing of several partnership agreements between the two countries. 

The President led a delegation of several ministers who met with their Egyptian counterparts to finalise the deals. 

Addressing journalists in Cairo at the end of the three-day trip, Foreign Affairs Minister Barnaba Marial Benjamin said Egypt will partner in various sectors. 

Barnaba Marial Benjamin: “The areas of cooperation were mostly in agriculture, education, water resources, as well as petroleum and mining. This covers all sectors. There are no interests involved in that it is a true solidarity. Egypt can share the great experience that they have with the people of South Sudan whether in capacity building programmes, or the experience of Egypt in areas of agriculture, training of our medical doctors, engineers and various sectors. President Sisi wished peace and stability to come to South Sudan and Egypt is doing more to support the peace process so that development can take off.”
Egypt’s Foreign Minister Sameh Sukri said his country will also continue to support the IGAD peace process.  

Sameh Sukri: “We are documenting in a significant manner with South Sudan with regards to achieving peace and stability in South Sudan and African continent and particularly regional concerns of Africa and how we can handle them in a peaceful approach this is what has been discussed by the ministers and the two presents.”
In the field of education, Egypt has offered more than two hundred scholarships for university students in the field of technology. Education minister John Gai says the scholarships will be undertaken in Egyptian universities till 2017. 

John Gai: “We have secured 250 scholarship for undergraduates particularly for technical degrees and 50 for post graduates studies. We also agreed that there will be exchange of professors. We agreed that there will be a technical team that will go to South Sudan next year in January and that team will comprised of experts of curriculum, experts of examination, experts of the teachers training institutes and then experts that are dealing in technical education.”

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The Deputy Humanitarian Chief for the United Nations concluded her visit to South Sudan, with a call to the international community to provide support of up to 600 million dollars needed for critical aid operations.

Kyung-Wha Kang was in South Sudan on a three-day visit that took her to IDP sites in Jonglei and Juba.  

Radio Miraya’s reporter Sworo Charles Elisha has more in this report

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Kyung-Wha Kang made a strong call to the warring parties to stop the violence and respect the cessation of hostilities agreement.  She urged for restraint in fighting as the dry season approaches. 

Kyung -Wha Kang: “As the dry season begins, we are concerned that violence will further escalate. Fighting has already started in Unity and Upper Nile States, and a military mobilization is reported in Jonglei State also. If this continues, more people will suffer. As my short visit comes to a close, I want to emphasize first of all the violence must stop.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Ms. Kyung also raised a red flag about the continued occupation of schools by military forces.”  

Kyung -Wha Kang: “Children must be allowed to have a future. I call on parties to the conflict to ensure that occupation of schools and health facilities by armed elements ends. This disrupts learning and services and leaves children exposed to abuse. Today South Sudanese leadership has the responsibility to save this generation of children and ensure that they have access to basic services.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Speaking about humanitarian efforts, Kyung said there is a funding gap of up to 600 million US dollars needed by February next year.” 

Kyung-Wha Kang: “Funding that comes now will save more lives. My appeal to humanitarian donor organizations to stay the course, to continue to fund us, the funding must be sustained to meet the great need to preposition during the dry season and we need 600 million dollars by mid- February.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Kyung-Wha Kang visited IDP sites in Lankien in Jonglei State and the UN Protection of Civilian site in Juba.  She will report the findings of her visit to the UN Security Council. I am Sworo Charles Elisha for Radio Miraya news.”
Traders in Jonglei have called off their strike after getting reassurances from the state government that their concerns would be addressed.  

The traders closed their shops last month after they did not receive their portion of a credit facility of 10 million US dollars announced by the national government to support conflict affected states.  

The traders locked their shops, protesting the manner in which letters of credit to access the money were being awarded. 

Muzee Ayuel Arok, a coordinator in the State Chamber of Commerce says the governor’s office has informed the chamber that the traders will be considered in the next installment. 

Ayuel Arok: “Now the governor has called the selection committee within the state to select the good companies who are operating and companies with document, now they are being selected.  Now the businessmen are saying that if the governor says we have new money then we can wait because that one is already a case and the money is already taken by those companies it is difficult to withdraw back because the money has already reached their accounts.”

The letters of credit are to be issued every three months to allow the traders purchase US dollars from commercial banks.

Police in Western Bahr el-Ghazal are stepping up security as we draw closer to the Christmas season. 

The State Capital Wau has been divided into five zones for easy management by security teams. 

Police commissioner, Maj. Gen. Abraham Manyuat says community policing committees will also be set up in all residential areas for the public to support police in fighting criminal groups. 

Maj. Gen. Abraham Manyuat: “Contingency plans have been made. Our forces are ready, and cars will be distributed, equipment and Motorola will be used. We have requested a budget and it was approved by the Governor to allow this plan to continue, because we are approaching Christmas and criminals will increase their activities to get money, because in Christmas they want to celebrate. Police in this time will also increase their presence with uniform in strategic places monitoring open areas and gardens. This will be carried out by the forces we had prepared in our plan with Wau Mayor.”  

In regional news, the Kenyan military has killed more than 100 al-Shabab militants linked to a deadly weekend attack on a bus.

28 people were shot dead when gunmen pulled non-Muslim passengers from a bus in Mandera County, near the border with Somalia on Saturday.

Witnesses described how passengers who failed to recite passages from the Koran were shot in the head.

The country’s Deputy President, William Ruto says armed forces have carried out two operations in Somalia, destroying equipment and a camp from which the bus attack was planned.

Militants from the Al-Shabaab terrorist group claimed responsibility for the assault.

In sports, the national football association has postponed the sitting of the general assembly from the 23 November to 26 November. 
The association’s Vice President, Andrea Abdala Tumbutu says the date was moved forward because delegates from different parts of the country were not able to make it to the venue in Wau in time.  

Andrea Abdala Tumbutu: “We were supposed to have a general assembly on the 23 November but for some reasons like matters of communication or transportation from Juba, we failed to move all the staff and all equipment of the general assembly from Juba to Wau. This is why we say we have to postpone the general assembly from 23rd to 26th of this month. The general assembly is going to be in Wau and is going to be in El-Salaam Hall in the secretariat of the government of Western Bahr El-Ghazal and the time is going to be nine o’clock in the morning.”   

To end the news once again the main stories:
· Multi-stakeholder peace conference underway in Juba

· IGAD peace talks postponed

· Jonglei traders call off their strike

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. I am Susan Dokolo.
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